Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine

Nov 20, 2017

A true record is recorded:

Present were:

Marc Bernier Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance

## Administrative:

- > Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:
- ➤ A memo from Michaeline Mulvey of the Planning Board asking how the Board wants to do to address the Marijuana issues for people interested in starting a business.
- A Thank you letter from the Brunswick Area Student Aid Fund
- ▶ Planning Board minutes for September 26<sup>th</sup> and October 10<sup>th</sup>
- ➤ Notifications from Comcast regarding service changes and price changes
- > A report from Tedford Housing.
- ➤ Letter from Purdy & Powers auditors regarding 2017 audit.
- ➤ Letter from Northeast Chain & Supply, Inc. Marc asked Carol to send copies to the plowers.

## Other Business:

- > Two residents came in to sign a new agreement for payment of tax acquired.
- > One resident called to let the Selectmen know he will be coming in to pay on his back taxes next week.
- > JR Card, Tom Garrepy and Jerry Brown were in to give the Selectmen the report to date of expenses for the recent wind storm.
- ➤ Karen Marston asked JR who determines when enough trimming has been done to trees near power lines. JR and Marc said that is determined by the Power company. She asked Marc if we would get better results if the Town wrote them a letter. Marc said we have tried that before but they seem to have certain regulations they need to follow and the letter had no effect.
- Michaeline and the Selectmen discussed putting an article in the Town Warrant for Town Meeting to see if the Town feels that we should adopt an ordinance which goes above and beyond State regulations.
- Michaeline asked the Selectmen to order 6 new Land Use books for the Planning Board.

  Adjournment: At 7:15 Marc made a motion to adjourn, Deb seconded and the meeting adjourned.